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Historic Carter House Society Inc.

Special Board Meeting Minutes
August 29, 2017
A special board meeting of Historic Carter House Society Inc. (HCHS) held at 30325 Carter Cemetery Road, Springfield, LA to discuss the bids for the renovation of the Pool House.  Board members in attendance were:  Vickie Robinson, Linda Simoneaux, Carol Lamm and Beverly Burgess.
Four bids were presented for consideration.

New Orleans Building & Renovations
$21,927

Mary Ann Simoneaux



$20,225

Jory Tantillo




$16,650

Ferguson Renovations



$26,467

A comparison was worked up on all four bids received.  The following items were discussed and decisions were made.

Kitchen
Stained Island Cabinets will remain. – Clean and refinish as necessary.

Cabinets along the wall will be removed and replaced with painted (color-white) shaker style cabinets.  (Cabinets included in bid, but we do not know if there will be any change in price for the white shaker cabinets)
Countertop – New laminate countertop installed on new cabinets.  Additional Cost – Not in Quote
Countertops will remain at the same height as they are now.

Backsplash – Right now the laminate countertop extends up back wall.  Linda will check with contractor to see if this can be done or is there a cheaper options.  Additional Cost – Not in Quote
Bathroom
Tub surround - keep if possible.  If not, replaced with cultured marble surround.
Add mirrored medicine cabinet over vanity and add shelving/storage in bathroom to match vanity.
Additional Cost – Not in Quote

Inside Doors & Trim
Doors & Door Trim– Sand and re-stain as needed.

Baseboards - Install wood painted baseboards.

Additional Cost – Not in Quote
Bedroom Ceilings
Caulk and Paint cracks in ceiling.  Additional Cost – Not in Quote
Columns

Front full columns (4) and (2) half columns by the front door will be replaced with Fiberglass columns.  This is included in Jory Tantillo’s quote.
Pantry
Pantry is to remain.
2nd Story
Replace door with lock to entrance of 2nd floor room 

Front Deco Windows
Wood trim on top of window needs to be replaced.  Wood trim on top does not have to be as decorative as it is now.  Reglaze windows if needed.

Vickie checked with Mike Sharp to verify that Jory Tantillo had the required insurance.  Mike advised he did.

MOTION:  Motion made by Beverly to accept the low bid by Jory Tantillo for $16,650.  Seconded by Carol.  Approved by all.

The board understands that there will be additional cost for some of the items below which were not in the original bid.  Linda will send Mike Sharp, who is working with Jory on our behalf, a list of the following items that were discussed.  

Linda Simoneaux will get contract with draw information from Jory to be signed by both parties.  Linda will be the point of contact for the contractor. If anything comes up, that needs an immediate decision to be run by the board, Linda will texted the board if she has the CH phone.  If she doesn’t have the CH phone, she will call another board member who can text the board.  
Other Bids - Carter House
Ferguson Renovations

$1475

Carter House – Pressure Wash Front Porch, Repair columns & base, Paint bricks under porch, Paint columns after repaired, Refinish front door including trip around door.

Cut back limbs that are touching house and roof in front.

Linda has requested Mary Ann Palmisano to break out the repairing of the columns and base, painting columns after repaired, refinish front door from the existing Carter House quote we have from her.  Add power washing and painting front bricks under porch.

This work needs to be completed by October 10th.  We have events scheduled for 10/15 and 10/21.

Ferguson Renovations

$2200

Build a handicap ramp out of the back door that runs parallel with the house to the carport.  Using ADA ramp code requirements with treated lumber.  To be built over existing steps.

Need to get an additional bid.

Other Bid – Pool House Air Conditioning

Air Management Systems Inc.  
$6,189

Remove zone system, remake ductwork, and install 3 ton heat pump, 5 year parts & 5 year on line

One year labor

We should get one more bid.  Berthelot’s Heating & Air Condition and Total Maintenance, Inc. were two names that board members brought up.

Additional Bids – Pool House Pool
Linda will call Wyatt Patenotte to get a bid on any repairs that the Pool will need to be placed back in service.  
Vickie brought up the subject that the quote from Patenotte to repair the Pool for damages received from the flood last year was sent to the CDD so they could include it in their FEMA Project.  She also mentioned that we need to find out the status of this and if they are not including it in their FEMA Project then maybe we can find out if we can add it to our project or possibly open an additional project.

Linda suggested we get a bid on filling the pool rather than repairing it.  The pool is a big liability and it has a maintenance expense associated with it.  Vickie texted Mike Sharp asking if he could get a bid on filling the pool.  Vickie asked Linda to see if she could find out what the monthly costs are for maintaining the pool because if the pool is there and available to a tenant it will allow us to increase the rent.

Landscaping
We have a bids of $350 to do the mulching from Steven Mochetta.  Steven didn’t do a complete job of weeding.  

We have a bid from Jesse Brown to finish the weeding for $200 and $250 to spread the mulch.  If we can’t get anyone else, we may need to proceed with the bid from Jesse.  Vickie will talk to Jesse about his bid and see if any changes can be made in his quote to reduce the cost.
Financial Info

To give you an idea of our finances.  

8/30/17
 $39,327.41

Tantillo Bid
-$16,650.00


 $22,677.41

Possible other expenses coming up
CH Floors
-$ 3,430.00
See Note Below

Landscaping
-$    450.00
(Brown Bid)
PH AC

-$ 6,189.00
(Air Management bid)

PH unknowns
NA

Additional items that we are adding & come up

PH Pool
NA

(Needs bids to repair or remove/fill pool)

CH-Front
-$ 1,475.00
(Ferguson bid)

Total

$11,133.41

Note:
In the August 9, 2017 HCHS Meeting a motion was made, seconded and voted on to proceed with refinishing the remaining wood floors in the Carter House with the proceeds from the golf tournament.  It was agreed this would be done after the Burgess’s move whatever furniture they will need.  Vickie was unable to attend the 8/9/17, so her views on why we should not do the floors was not heard by the board.  We agreed to re-address this item and decide if we will move forward with this project or find a new project for the golf tournament funds.
Linda Simoneaux

HCHS Secretary/Treasurer
